
19 March 2025 

 

Dear: Mr. Mayor, City Council Members, and Planning and Zoning 
Commissioners of Ketchum 

Via Email: 

Re: 31 January 2025 Joint Petition on Behalf of the Bordeaux/Sabala St. 
Neighbors: 

We appreciate the hard work and dedication you’ve brought to the task of 
putting together a new Comprehensive Plan.  We thank the staff at the 
City of Ketchum Planning & Zoning Department as well. 
 
Our request was submitted prior to the release of the second Draft 
Comprehensive Plan, and after the new Draft was made available to the 
public, we welcome some of the changes made.  However, we remain 
committed to protecting the character of our unique neighborhood. 
Therefore, having LDR designation, as it represents what we currently retain: 
primarily single-family homes and duplexes. 

Our petition was created through multiple in person meetings in residents’ 
homes, through many emails and phone calls.  The testimonials we heard 
from neighbors were extraordinary in our shared love of our special place in 
West Ketchum. It took time, effort, neighborhood cohesion, and was signed 
by 57 property owners.   
 
We, the undersigned, respectively re-submit this petition requesting that our 
neighborhood - those properties with Sabala St., Bordeaux St. addresses 
and 511 Wood River Dr. - be included in the proposed Low Density 
Residential (LDR) land use designation for the 2025 comprehensive plan 
Future Land Use Map, to keep our density and underlying zoning generally the 
same as it currently is. Our neighborhood is made up of single-family and 
duplex buildings and has a majority occupancy of long-term and workforce 
housing. To change our land use designation to allow higher density buildings 
will threaten the existing characteristics of our neighborhood, increase traffic, 
and will have the opposite effect that the community is hoping to achieve - 
that of providing community housing and keeping the small town feel and 



character. This neighborhood is long-term housing and should be included in 
the Low Density Residential Land Use designation as proposed in the second 
draft Comprehensive Plan. 
 
Signed by: 

1 Sarah and Stu Ryan 301 Sabala St. 
2 Anne Winton and John Marsh 311 Sabala St. 
3 Tiffany and Reid Black 209A Sabala St. 
4 Susan Crist 209B Sabala St. 
5 Shell and Alex Margolin 141 Bordeaux St. 
6 Gina and Robert Poole 161 Bordeaux St. 

7 
Catherine Carley and Marshall 
Rawlings 120 Bordeaux St. 

8 Natalie Shuttleworth 130 Bordeaux St. 
9 Amy Weyler and Andy Ross 511 Wood River Dr. 

10 Brooke and Randy Cooley 151 Bordeaux St. 
11 Margaret and Steve Matecki 203B Sabala St. 
12 Eliza and Jason Buck 172 Bordeaux St. 
13 Mark Pattison and Darci Hanson 203A Sabala St. 
14 Kelly and Bruce Martin 211 Sabala St. 
15 Carol L. and Anthony J. Frank 300 Sabala St. 
16 Hannah and Sam Young 160 Bordeaux St. 
17 Marjie Mickelson 176 Bordeaux St. 
18 Duncan Morton 174 Bordeaux St. 
19 Michelle Stennett 220 Sabala St. 
20 Laurel M. Leman 162 Bordeaux St.  
21 Emily and Andrew Stoddard 166 Bordeaux St. 
22 Jeani and John Ferrari 309 Sabala St. 
23 Crisane and Willie Cook 171 Bordeaux St. #1 
24 Geraldine Carter and John Senf 171 Bordeaux St. #2 
25 Duncan Morton, Jr. 171 Bordeaux St. #3 
26 Caroline Persohn 171 Bordeaux St. #4 
27 Tim Bailey 171 Bordeaux St. #5 
28 Heather and Sean Kovich 171 Bordeaux St. #6 
29 Tory and Miles Canfield 178 Bordeaux St. 
30 Mike Hattrup  106 Williams St. 
31 Heather and John Ballas 380 Sabala St. 
32 Jerry Ann and John Heaney 131 Bordeaux St. 
33 Pat Fuller 210 Sabala St. 
34 Pamela and William Shearer  360 Sabala St. 

   



   
57 Signers, with signatures validated upon request. 

 



dd17 March 2025 

 

Comments on the second draft of the City of Ketchum’s Comprehensive Land Use Plan 
(“Plan”). 

There are two good reasons to delay the process of updating the Plan until after the City’s 
November elections. 

1 There’s a high likelihood that there won’t be enough time to complete both the 
update to the Plan and the corresponding updates to the city’s zoning 
regulations prior to the November 2025 elections.  Because the Plan and zoning 
changes go hand in hand, they should be completed as close together in time as 
possible and be done while the same City Council is in place. 

2 Many of the pandemic driven changes to Ketchum’s real estate market are just 
now beginning to unwind.  The pandemic significantly increased many of the 
community housing challenges and prompted many of the Plan changes that are 
being discussed now.  It would be better to evaluate changes to the Plan after 
most of the transitory eƯects of the pandemic have worked their way through 
Ketchum’s real estate market. 

There are two provisions that are unfair to existing single-family homeowners that should 
be changed in the Plan’s MIX OF USES for MDR properties. 

1 Single-family homes should not be Secondary Uses, but rather, Primary Uses. 
2 Single-family homes should not be limited to “small” homes. 

These provisions have the potential to cause hundreds of Ketchum homeowners overnight 
to become owners of non-conforming homes.  We can’t think of all the potential 
unintended consequences of creating hundreds of non-conforming homes, but it’s certain 
that mortgages and property insurance for those homes won’t get easier or cheaper. 

 

Thanks for your consideration, 

Sarah & Stu 

Sarah W. and J. Stuart Ryan 

301 Sabala St. 

Ketchum, ID 



1

Cyndy King

From: Beth Chiodo <bajabethy@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, March 24, 2025 10:31 AM
To: Participate
Subject: comp plan and housing

Dear City Council and Mayor,  PnZ 
 
Please Do Not upzone West ketchum and Warm Springs! 
 
I urge you to consider a housing project for essential workers at the St Luke's WR Upper parking lot. 
 
Thank you 
Beth Chiodo 
Ketchum 
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Cyndy King

From: Cathie Caccia <cathiecaccia@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 25, 2025 9:45 AM
To: Participate
Subject: NO to Upzoning!!!!!!!

Dear Ketchum City Council 
 
I am writing to express my strong opposition to the currently proposed Upzoning. 
What I have heard from the Mayor and City Council is your belief that this upzoning will alleviate  
some of Ketchum's lack of affordable workforce housing. 
I find that really hard to believe!!! With the price of land, the cost of building and developers desire to 
squeeze every dollar of profit out of a project I think we will gain more ugly, over priced units that sit 
empty most of the year in exchange for the pristine beauty, quality of life and community culture that 
majority of us moved here for. 
This proposal tramples personal property rights, a hallmark of Idaho values while gutting the absolute 
Soul of this Town. 
As a resident of Warm Springs I am very curious how you plan to manage the exponential growth in terms 
of traffic, road quality, safety, sewer, water? 
Before ruining Ketchum forever, show us the research that justifies this plan!!! 
 
Cathie Caccia 
 
P.S. Once again, "thanks" for not listening to Ketchum residents who requested postponing this meeting 
due to its conflict with both Spring Break for the schools and The World Cup finals. 
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Cyndy King

From: Tom Monge <tom@mongeinvestments.com>
Sent: Tuesday, March 25, 2025 10:51 AM
To: Participate
Cc: Cindy Monge; Alex Monge
Subject: Ketchum UPZONE Proposal

To the City of Ketchum Planning and Zoning Commission and City Council and Mayor: 
 
Both my wife Cindy Monge and myself Thomas Monge would like to go on record to 
OPPOSE the current proposed UPZONE of the entire City Of Ketchum. This proposal 
will NOT provide the intended purpose of providing “workforce” housing within of City 
limits .. it will only add to the complete destruction of our limited single-family 
neighborhoods and push out locals like my wife and I who have been residents in the 
City of Ketchum for over the last 47 years. We have watch for many years City Staff 
and City Governments try to change this City’s land uses and the only results that we 
have seen is more and more complicated zoning ordinances which have NEVER this 
provided City with any better design or planning… STOP this insanity and leave our 
Zoning Ordinance alone…it is fine the way it is and if anything it should be more 
simplified !!! 
 
PUT THE BRAKES ON THIS UPZONE IMMEDIATELY!!! 
 
Very are very, very Concerned about this proposal. 
 
Thomas R. Monge 
Monge Family Trust 
Monge Investments 
P.O. Box 307  
700 Sun Valley Road 
Sun Valley, ID. 83353 
Mobile – 208-720-0490 
Office – 208-622-4100 
Email: tom@mongeinvestments.com 
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Daniel Hansen

From: Bruce Smith <bsmith@alpineenterprisesinc.com>
Sent: Wednesday, April 2, 2025 7:54 PM
To: Participate
Subject: Kids on E-Bikes
Attachments: KidsOnE-Bikes.pdf

Dear City of Ketchum, 
Please take a look at the attached PDF and maybe pass it around to KPD and City Council. 
I am concerned as I have 2 E-Bikes and an electric motorcycle and pretty sure that as soon as one of these kids 
gets killed, it will ruin it for everybody. 
I know the rules, generally follow them and have a Driver’s License, Insurance and plenty of experience. 
Thanks! 
 
Bruce Smith 
Ketchum, ID 83340 
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Daniel Hansen

From: Mark Maykranz <mmaykranz@hotmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, April 2, 2025 11:04 AM
To: Participate
Subject: Upzoning

Bradshaw and Breen are trashing our small, mountain town with their proposals to increase density and fill our town 
with condominiums and over-sized, tall buildings.  They miss their big ciƟes, I guess.  Remarkably, Bradshaw was not even 
born in this country, yet he feels he has standing that enƟtles him to limit single-family homes in favor of higher density 
condominiums.  Endlessly, Bradshaw’s proposals cause fricƟon in our community.  He and Amanda should step down for 
the good of the community.  Do the right thing Amanda and Neil, and step down to allow our community to heal. 
 
Morgan Landers has repeatedly stated that nonconforming homes are allowed a 1200 square foot addiƟon.  This is 
totally untrue.  She doesn’t seem to know the code.  She has repeatedly misrepresented the truth on this topic despite 
my email requests for her her to stop doing so.  Any more of this behavior and Morgan should step down.  Our 
community must be presented with the truthful impacts of upzoning.  Where will the future families of the Community 
School live?  In Condominiums?  If condominiums will be their only opƟon, then they too will move to Hailey where they 
can have a house near the high school. 
 
Ketchum has been here for 144 years.  It will be here for another 144 years without Bradshaw’s aggressive policies ( 
helped along with Amanda’s support).  Bradshaw and Breen are not our saviors by any means!  They are trashing the 
last, best place.  They are bringing their city roots to Ketchum.  Don’t change Ketchum, let Ketchum change you.  Small 
town, big life; not Big town small life. 
Sent from my iPhone 










